
As-salamu alaykum (peace be with you) 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 I would like to extend my gratitude to all of the school community for the 
support given to both myself and the staff at the Olive School over the past 
year.  

The school has moved from strength to strength through the dedication 
and commitment of both the parents and the staff throughout the school.  

I wish you all a relaxing and peaceful summer holiday and look forward to 
the new school year in September. 

July Issue  

ISSUE 23 

Diary dates 

Tuesday 12th July—sports day Y1-3 

Wednesday 13th July—Reception Sports 

day 

Wednesday 13th July—Reception As-

sembly and awards ceremony, Ibn 

Zubeyr 10am 

Thursday 14th July—Reception Assem-

bly and awards ceremony, Ibn Umar 

10am 

Friday 15th July—move up day/meet the 

teacher (for children) 

Monday 18th July—Reception Assembly 

and awards ceremony, Bint Muhammad, 

10am 

Tuesday 19th July—Spirituality Day, Re-

ception– Year 3 (Unity in Faith) 

Wednesday 20th July—end of year re-

ports to parents 

Thursday 21st July—awards ceremony—

Years 1-3 9am-10am parents welcome 

Thursday 21st July—End of Year, 

school closes at 11.45am, Reception 

12pm 

 

 

 

Friday 15th July is our school move up day, where children get to meet 

their new class teacher for the coming year. We have a few members of 

staff who are leaving us but have been able to recruit some very high cali-

bre teachers and I look forward to welcoming them to our Olive team. 

Reception 

Bint Mohammed   Ms Begum 

Ibn Zubayr   Ms Dahir 

Ibn Umar   Ms Mamodo 

Year 1 

Ibn salamah   Ms Solkar 

Bint Qays   Ms Bauhadoor 

Ibn Thabit   Ms Mahmood 

Year 2 

 Ibn Zayd      Ms Aziz 

Bint Abee Bakr      Ms Khatun 

Ibn Abbas      Ms Khanom 

Year 3 

Ibn Malik     Mr Mannan 

Ibn Ali                 Ms Barrett 

Ibn sa’d                 Ms Begum 

Year 4 

Ibn Jabal    Mr Mirza 

Barakah                Mr Ibrahim 

Al Farsi                Ms Mayet 

I would like to express my heartfelt thanks and 

appreciation to these members of staff who are 

leaving the Olive School for pastures new: 

Miss Dogan, Miss Khanom (Reception), Miss 

Jeway, Miss Rashid, Miss Abdullah, Miss Ali, Miss 

Rahman and Miss Dhillon. 

We wish them all the very best in their future 

careers. 

 



 

 

 

Coaches 

As yet the school has not received any  communication about whether the children in Reception and Year 1 
will receive transport to the UTC for September.  

These will be the school opening times until further notice 

Start of the day: 

The main building  (years 2,3 and 4) will be open at 7.30 am as usual for breakfast clubs, with children starting 
lessons at 8.30 am 

The UTC building will be open from 7.30am, providing a breakfast club, with children starting lessons at 
8.30am 

End of the day: 

The main building (years 2, 3 and 4) 

Monday and Tuesday 3.30pm 

Wednesday, Thursday 2.45pm 

Friday—11.45pm 

The UTC will be open at 2.45pm on Mondays and Tuesdays 

Wednesdays and Thursdays  3.30pm 

Fridays between 11.45 - 1pm  

These timings will allow parents of siblings to move between  the two buildings to collect their children. 

 

Website and Twitter 

Keep up-to-date with events at the Olive School Hackney: 

olivehackney.com  

twitter.com/olive_hackney 

School re-opens on the  5th September, we look forward to welcoming you back. 

Year 2 entrance will be on Alkham Road 

Year 3 and 4 entrance will be on Cazenove Road 


